REGION 7 RAC MINUTES 05/04/12
PRESENT: Paul Roberts, Kama Johnson, Becky Hymas, Lisa Bridges, Jared Bingham, Nancy Espeseth, David McKinney, Teriann Parker, Jon Shindurling, 

John Tanner, Teriann Parker, Steven Gardner, Jim DeAngelis, Carrie Crom, Burt Butler, Nancy Lopez, Paul Meigio, Darin Burrell, Alisha Passey, Jeff Edwards                                                                                                                                                
	Agenda
	Meeting Outcomes/Decisions Reached
	Decisions Reached
	Who’s Responsible
	Due Date

	Paul Roberts


	Call to order, welcome, and roundtable introductions
	
	
	

	Review of Minutes and Introduction
	Motion to accept minutes as written by Darin Burrell. Nancy Lopez 2nd’d the motion. None opposed, Motion carried. 
	Motion to accept as written passed unanimously
	
	

	Special guest:

Alisha Passey w/ BYDC
	Alisha brought the “Kid’s Model Room Display” Connecting the Dots, for the group today. The model is a parent education program to help parents narrow the gap with their teens in substance abuse prevention.  The model is room is “packed” with obvious and not so obvious signs a teen may be using illegal substances. Alisha gave each attendee the opportunity to locate as many of the items as possible in the Kids Room. It was a great learning experience; our probation officers were taking the spotlight by having all or nearly all of the items on their list. A special thanks to Alisha for hauling all of the props 2 floors up and doing set up and presentation for us today. It was a great learning experience. She is always looking for opportunities to share Connecting the Dots with groups of parents who are already meeting-not necessarily creating another meeting for people to come to. If you would like a presentation, please contact her at  528-0153 or email at   bydc@co.bonneville.id.us 
	
	
	

	RAC Chair update
	The RAC chairs have not been having conference calls at this time. 

	.
	
	

	Reports and Information


	Kama Johnson-Updates

Wade Virgin-Wade has plans of retiring the end of May from the Idaho Department of Labor. A retirement card was a passed around for those in attendance to sign. Kama will deliver along with a certificate of appreciation for his years of service on the RAC. He will be missed in many ways through our community. We will look for him in new ways as he reappears to serve the people of Southeast Idaho. 

What is New at RADAR? A report from Dottie Blackwell at RADAR. One is the website for the Handbook on Family and Community Engagement that was given out at the Prevention Conference in Sun Valley this year. All 202 pages are recommended reading. 
The 2nd document is an interview concerning Nora Volkow, head of the National Institute on Drug Abuse. This interview aired on 60 minutes the week-end of April 28th discussing prescription drug abuse in the U.S.  The website covers the information in the interview. It is very interesting if you have a minute to review it. 

There is also document from Dottie that is a list of events and training that goes through October. Some are in Idaho, others national. If you are seeking excellent training please review this list for your summer and fall training needs. 
RAC award for ICADD Scholarships-Region VII RAC was able to finance full ICADD conference registration fee’s for five individuals. There were more applications to review this year. We were able to send more 1st time individuals to the conference and covered a larger geographical area of attendees from Rexburg to Blackfoot. The Region partnered with BYU-I to send our RAC chair to the conference. The RAC paying for the travel and BYU-I paying for the conference fees. 
Shepherd’s Inn-A reminder that Shepherd’s Inn is a locally run non-denominational Christian home for young women between the ages of 18-26 who are facing a crisis pregnancy. A list of goals, services and other information has been included in your packets today. If you have more questions, you may contact Julie Zahn, the director of Shepherd’s Inn for more detailed information. The number is 525-2014.
SPAN-Suicide Prevention Conference-SAVE the Date for the 12th Annual Suicide Prevention conference to be held in Boise September 13th and 14th.  Keynote speakers will be Michael Myers M.D. from Brooklyn, New York.  Dr M. David Rudd, PhD, ABPP is from the University of Utah. Both have great experience and teaching you will not want to miss.  CEU’s for Social Workers and Counselors will be available with other credits pending.  For more information go to

www.spanidaho.org 
Annette Ludington: Benchmark Report-Annette is out sick today Benchmark is in the application review process. All applications were in by April 30th and now under review. They will meet in Moscow early in June to make final decisions. Unsure of how the budget will look this year but moving forward as if the same as last year. Benchmark received 5 applications from Region 7 and should if the budget allows, have a little funding left over. They hope to be funding Dubois High School and helping with a coalition in Ashton. This fiscal years funding ends June 30th. 
Three providers will be attending ICADD on IDHW Prevention Scholarships through Benchmark.
 Please call Annette if you have any questions or concerns at any time. 

BPA-New Representative-The Region VII RAC welcomes a familiar face to the BPA position for Region 6 and 7. Doug Hulett. Doug could not be here today but will be with us next meeting. 

Nancy Lopez-EUDL – Small symposium in Virginia this year for upcoming EUDL meeting in Virginia. 

There was an opportunity to nominate a coalition in Idaho to take part in a leadership institute for the national organization. They have accepted Meridian and will send a team to EUDL. Alicia Figureroa was head of that group doing special training on EUDL. She is now the new chair of the Office of Drug Policy- will be speaking at ICADD-it will be an open meeting, coalition focused. With EUDL funds a research specialist on underage drinking, Dr. Ted Miller, will be talking about the actual costs and loss due to that problem. He is also a specialist when a state wants to privatize a liquor system and the issues that come with that decision.  He will also be staying on to Friday to speak to the Coalitions of Idaho group. He is a fascinating speaker on data-you will enjoy his presentation. 
Northwest Alcohol Conference, deadline to register is today, May 4th. The conference will be held in Boise. 
EUDL funds are being used to do a media campaign through the Office of Drug Policy. Hopefully to get out lots of materials, banners and information to get parents to the www.betheparent.org website. 

EUDL funds will also be used to sponsor training on alcohol beverage control in Montpelier, Idaho the same as we had here in Idaho Falls. It was a huge success in Idaho Falls. 39 servers attended. Juvenile Justice meeting was last held in Ashton! Lunch was enjoyed in town and some great contacts were made in Ashton. June the group will go to the Teton Valley. If you are interested in taking part in a resource fair up there... Let Nancy know.  

The District 6 liaison, Bill Lasley is retiring. He will be missed and leave a big hole in the fabric of the juvenile justice system. Later in the fall a fitting retirement party will be held for him. 
Grant opportunity coming. Nancy will let us know more as it comes around. About $30,000 per district. 


	
	
	

	Judge Gardner-New Young Adult Court
	Young Adult Court started in February ages 18-25 years old. Began program with 14 participants it has now grown to 26 clients. It is an opportunity to get their life back together and get back to contributing to their community and society. It seems to be a positive program that there is a need for.  All came in under Phase 1 program; it will be awhile before they see graduates due to this. 
In Juvenile Court an 18 year old started the program. He was unresponsive, disobedient, disrespectful. At his graduation, his mom was extremely thankful and crying for the difference made in her son. Her son went to get her a tissue for her tears. Before completing the program he may not have done that. It was a big deal in this particular case. They will work hard with this age group and hope to have some good successes. 
	
	
	

	Round Table Updates
	Lisa Bridges: is starting her own practice for MH/SA. It will be called Integrated Health Care and Counseling. 
Nancy Espeseth: They are successful in getting more people out to treatment. Groups normally done in-house are being done in other ways to make room for some new challenges. She spoke about a document concerning probation to incarceration rate (failure rates). Our district was at 5.3% the next lowest was at 12%. We were considerably lower. Some districts were as high as 30 to 40%. This spoke well to the districts problem solving courts. Nancy is also doing a pilot to screen everyone convicted of a felony (19-2524 Tx Option) for their treatment needs. The district is pleased to have the opportunity. They hope to develop some good patterns.   
David McKinney-Many of their grants are gone or will be gone. One in particular is the Emergency Shelter Grant. They are being  funded for ES by donations from the community. Without the grant it may actually free them to do other needed niches in their programs but were prevented prior because of HUD regulations. There will be a new grant coming, but most likely will not ask for it for their agency.  Their discipleship program, 10 men are allowed, they now can provide MRT classes, can do the discipleship program. The program has been shortened to 8-12 months. Working with state probation on items and work within the system for more people to use the faith based program. 

John Tanner- The Regional MH Board will be deciding what their most important issues will be now the transformation piece has been stalled. They meet the 2nd Thursday of each month at the BHC in the back portion from 11:30 to 1:00 monthly.

Burt Butler-This Judicial District has had 256 treatment slots.  With the YAC court they are presently up to about 260. Unless this group objects, they are making request to the Supreme Court to add 20 slots from their dollars to this district to keep the YAC court and the other courts at capacity. There are over 400 people in the problem solving courts now. Burt reported they have been over 400 for a long time.   
Paul Meigio- Paul just completed a white paper study on the District 7 underage tobacco status offenders. It covered every county in this district. They did a careful 2 year analysis. Overall for District 7 about 40-45% of those 1st time offenders will come back within 2 years.  Many are not making necessary corrections and coming back in other situations to the court. Looking at individual needs placing the right kid in the right spot may be getting a better response. 

JJ/SUDS are going very well.  It is gaining a lot of momentum. Legislatively as a state, we were able to get the funding renewed. Things are not slowing down. They are up to about 137 kids with over 50 assessments yet to be done.  They are showing improvement in attendance and participation. Credit goes to the Probation Directors, PO’s and TX teams.

Darin Burrell- the good news, treating more kids. Bad news, we are treating more kids.  It is good we can identify and provide quality treatment.   Some tours will be given at ICADD. One is Ada County drug court graduation in the Canyon County Courthouse.  They are also trying to do a tour of the CAPPS (Correctional Alternative Placement Program). Contact Darin if you are interested in going while at ICADD. 

Concern: the choking game. This game is claiming the lives of many of our youngsters. Talk to your kids, talk to their friends. 

Alisha Passey - Alisha is the Regional Rep for the Coalitions of Idaho. Next meeting is at ICADD Friday, May 17th. Any coalition is welcome to attend. She reported on youth were sent to IDAFY in McCall. Our group of kids decided to tackle the legalization of medical marijuana in Idaho.  Their goal is to catch the fire with other youth in the state then travel throughout the state to get their voice heard. They are appealing to adults because kids are not able to vote. The supporters of the bill did not get enough signatures to get on the ballot in November but they have promised to come back at a later date and try again. This group wants to be prepared and one step ahead of the game.  If you’d like to take a look, please check out www.It’sMyFuture.org. There was also legislation to update Idaho law on pseudoephedrine to match the federal law. That law passed. The other was the alcohol beverage control bill. That bill is to set up dedicated funding for our alcohol control. Currently they have 1 ½ positions statewide for over 5000 establishments.  They have updated to 10 or more officers that can be hired eventually. Fees must be collected before the officers can be hired. 
BYDC/SPAN partnered thru Samhsa to participate as a team on May 24th. It was called River Riot for Life & was at the Greenbelt with a car and bike show. They were asking people to come by and check out the resources for suicide prevention. A battle of the bands competition and an overall fun event. A good way to get information into peoples hands. 

Jeff Edwards-The DEA drug collection take back event last year collected 150 pounds of unused medication. This year it only collected 31 pounds. Jeff attributes the lesser amount to having the full time drug box open in their lobby. They are averaging about 25 pounds every 2 weeks at the drop box. Currently they have about 10 boxes they will be shipping out next week for incineration. Also been working with the Alcohol and Drug Control.   A large event establishment has been cited numerous times for various instances that involve the serving of alcohol, licensing and other issues. 
Becky Hymas- currently working very hard to maintain their balance of all of the different people on different programs. They work to determine if the client can pay for the service or not, work quickly to get them coming to their meetings, find the deficiencies and quickly fill in the cracks. 
Judge Shindurling:  the legislature has expanded the definition of synthetic cannabinoids and to prohibit any derivatives from the same group. There is a new one out there called Black Ice or Kratom that is an Asian herbal. It is going big time in the convenience stores. Be aware it is out there. Lots of kids are using it.                                          
	
	
	

	Adjournment
	· Next RAC meeting August 3rd-same time 12:00 to 3:00, same place (State Office Building-2nd floor large conference room).
	
	
	


